
 

 

Rāpare	25	Mei	2023/	Thursday,	25	May	2023	
 
Kia Ora Tatou 

Across Aotearoa the N.Z. Curriculum is undergoing a refresh that is 
expected to be fully implemented by 2026. The government’s aim is to 
give greater clarity and consistency to the teaching that matters, for all 
learning areas, as well as a greater sense of what individual student 
progress looks like. To this end, our recent teacher only day was dedicated 
to developing an understanding of how this will work for teachers. 

Our next Teacher Only Day on Friday 2 June will focus on mid-year 
assessments, moderating these to ensure accurate teacher judgements, 
and report writing.  

CROSS COUNTRY 

Our recent annual sporting event was held in true cross country 
conditions, a memorable event for many children this time! Thank you to 
the parents who assisted on the course and also to those who came and 
watched. I was proud of all those who endeavoured to achieve their best.  

Results for the 2023 annual cross country event are as follows: 

Year 1 boys 
1st Cooper Blucher 
2nd Chen Liu 
3rd Liam Tilley 

Year 1 girls 
1st Leia Mahy 
2nd Emi Kinghan 
3rd Porter Abercrombie 

Year 2 boys 
1st Eli McRae 
2nd Tom Misur 
3rd Cole Christian 

Year 2 girls 
1st Emilia Still 
2nd Isabella Yang 
3rd Harper Spriggs 

Year 3 boys 
1st Roman Featherstone 
2nd Nikolai Anchikhrov 
3rd Leo Fontana 

Year 3 girls 
1st Tessa Mulligan 
2nd Remy Brown 
3rd Ella Huang 

Year 4 boys 
1st Archie McRae 
2nd Viktor Havranek 
3rd Aucktons Sudsang 

Year 4 girls 
1st Clara Marantes 
2nd Taylor Metcalfe 
3rd Sophia Reid 

Year 5 boys 
1st Harry Gold 
2nd= Hugo Stebbing/Ali Khaled 

Year 5 girls  
1st Sophia Edmonds 
2nd Gwyneth Flanagan 
3rd Mackenzie Burrows 

Year 6 boys 
1st Daniel McLiver 
2nd Erik Havranek 
3rd Kash Baskerville 

Year 6 girls 
1st Samantha Simpson 
2nd Emme Kennedy 
3rd Phyllis Yip 

	

KEY	DATES	
Friday	26	May	
Knowledge-a-thon test day 

Sunday	28	May	
Barbarians Rugby day 

Sunday	28	May	2.30pm	
Movie fundraiser at Vic Cinema 

Friday	2	June	
Teacher Only Day 

Monday 5 June	
King’s Birthday holiday				

Wednesday 7 June	
Inter-school	Cross	Country 

 
Year 4 boys 

 
Year 6 girls with Scarlett Mahy  

leading the way 

  
 Year 6 boys on the start line 



 

	

	 	 	
                5 year old girls on the start line Year 2 student,  

 Ollie Gold 
Year 3 students, Rosey Zhao, 

Ella Gardner 

	
KNOWLEDGE-A-THON 

Thank you to all those who have been supporting their children with learning the knowledge-a-thon questions in 
preparation for their test in the morning, Friday 26 May.  

Tomorrow your child will bring home their marked test paper, sponsorship form, and a note about banking details. 
Please look out for this in your child’s school bag. We ask that your child please starts collecting sponsorship money 
and this should be returned to school hall foyer 8.30 – 9am between Monday 29 May and Tuesday 6 June. 

A pizza lunch will be provided for the whole class in each of the junior, middle and senior syndicates and a number of 
other individual prizes are to be awarded as well at our school assembly on Tuesday 13 June 1.30pm. You’re 
welcome to attend. 

All money raised will go towards our new pool. 

LIBRARY UPDATE 

Just to say that 364 books were sold during book week, 194 of which were donated to our library. Some new library 
shelves have been ordered to accommodate them all! Thank you so much to all who contributed so generously. 

 
MYKINDO - APP AVAILABLE! 

We are excited to let you know that we have extended the use of kindo to   
include donations, school uniform purchases as well as lunches and PTA that  
already exist.  The app MyKindo is available on both Android and iPhone, so you  
can place orders on the go! 
New Users… Make sure you click here to create an account first, before 
downloading the app. 
 
Existing ezlunch & Kindo Users… search for ‘myKindo’ in the Google Play or App  
Stores to access your mykindo account easily. Simple, quick & available 24/7! 
 

Need assistance? Our Kindo helpdesk is open 8am to 4pm Monday to  
Friday. 

Freephone: 0508 4 KINDO (0508 454 636)  Email: hello@myKindo.co.nz        
Online support: support.myKindo.co.nz 
If you do not have a kindo account we strongly recommend that you set one up.  



 

FAMOUS	PEOPLE										

Makaia Anesi was awarded the grade 7 girls 2022/2023 
Auckland Athlete of The Year at the recent Auckland 
athletics prize giving. 

Cassara Shao is a cheerleader whose team has just 
competed in the global games in Hawaii and came 4th in 
the junior level 2 division.  They were beaten by Australia 
and Canada after a very tough competition, but everyone 
is very proud of the team. We know Cassara has been 
practising hard for months.	 	  
	
REMINDER 
This is another reminder about not sending your children to school if they are unwell which includes colds and 
persistent coughs. Also if you’ve been phoned about collecting a sick child please come as promptly as possible. We 
are wanting to keep the school environment as bug free as possible for the sake of staff and students. Thank you for 
your cooperation.		
																																																						 
TRAVELWISE	

We had lots of fun during last week’s Road Safety Week which involved hundreds of schools to prevent road deaths 
and injury. This included kids getting stamps during the week who arrived and left school by either walking, biking or 
scootering with their stamps earned going towards house points.  
 
We also had two special guests from Auckland Transport visit (Zara the Zebra and Buster the Bus) who came to say 
hello to our children and parents and promote road safety.  
 
We also had a “Be Bright Be Seen” dress up in yellow day for the children to have fun. It was a wonderful week 
encouraging road safety and for our children to use active modes of transport getting to and from school, rather 
than a car, supporting our road safety goals and removing car congestion around school. 
 
Congratulations to North House which was most active and used cars the least during this year’s road safety week 
and will enjoy a special reward! 
 
To find out more about our Walking School Bus SMS/call Hayden on 0275 780 522, or sign-up HERE.          
 

 
We look forward to seeing you on the Walking School Bus soon! 
PS - Keep an eye out for a Walking School Bus ROAD SAFETY quiz and win a prize!  



 

Hei konā mai                  

Clarinda Franklin  
Principal 

Right: Rippa and tackle Rugby 
Field Day today 
Tessa Mulligan in possession of 
the ball 
Lulu Burge about to score a try 

  

 

PTA	NEWS	
	

Pie	Lunches	
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Brain Play 
Brain Play teaches science & technology classes to Kiwi kids aged 5 - 13, right across the country! We 
offer holiday programmes, online classes, in-person after-school classes, in-school classes, and free 
events for communities. Our topics include 3D printing, coding, animation, STEM experiments, LEGO & 
more. Free trials are also available for new students. This term we are in Stanmore Bay, Huapai, 
Parnell and Hobsonville (as well as online)! Check out our website to learn more about what's on at 
Brain Play & book in today - https://www.brainplay.co.nz/. 

	

 


